MINUTES CITY OF DIAMOND BOARD OF ALDERMEN MEETING October 28, 2014 - 7:00 P.M.

MAYOR SHANE HUNTER CALLED THE MEETING TO ORDER AT 7:03 P.M.

OPENING PRAYER: Jerry Shipman

PLEDGE OF ALLIEGANCE: Mayor Hunter led the group in the pledge of allegiance.

ROLL CALL: City Clerk called roll. Mayor Shane Hunter, present. Aldermen present were Billie Jo Hardy, Brenda Schmitt,

Ken Bell and Jerry Shipman.

Mayor Hunter asked Council to review his proposal for South Main Street during construction at the school. He provided a diagram and explained that instead of buses going to the 59 highway intersection to turn onto Main Street, they would use the gravel parking lot to go between the highway and Main Street. A gate would be installed on the west of the gravel parking lot driveway that would stop traffic on Main Street while buses load and unload. Council discussed other options and thought if the buses parked in front of the elementary school at an angle with the front of the bus at the curb, the buses could load and unload without blocking the street and could stay parked there all day as they had in years past. Another option was to install a gate to block traffic while buses load and unload. The final option was to make Main Street one way from 59 to 4th Street. Mayor Hunter plans to meet with School Superintendant Mike Mabe to discuss the options. He will advise Council at a later date.

Adjourn: All business having been presented and addressed, Brenda made a Motion to Adjourn. B.J. seconded the Motion. All in Favor, Brenda Schmitt yes, Billie Jo Hardy yes, Ken Bell yes, Jerry Shipman yes. All opposed, none

Meeting adjourned at 7:52 p.m.

Note: This document is a draft. It will not become an official record of proceedings until approved by the Board of Aldermen and signed by the Mayor and City Clerk.

Minutes approved	, 2014	
		Shane Hunter. Mayor
IoAnn Ohlhausen, City Clerk		